
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
PRESIDENTS MESSAGE – JULIE BEARD 

May brought an incredibly rewarding opportunity for our 
members.   Our Spring Conference “Driving Value through 
Health Information Technology” received accolades from both 
our members and our sponsors.   We are most appreciative to 
have enjoyed the privilege of hosting national leaders as well as 
national and local leaders who live in our community.   If you 
were not able to attend, I would encourage you to take the time 
to review the slides that are posted on the UHIMSS web site.  
We extend our gratitude and appreciation to: 
 
--Dr. Greg Bell, President of the Utah Hospital Association and 
prior Lieutenant Governor and Senator of Utah 
--Kent Gale, Founder and Chairman of KLAS Enterprises 
--David Muntz, former Principle Deputy of ONC 
--Rich McKeown, President and CEO of Leavitt Partners, 
former Chief of Staff US Dept. of Health and Human Services.    

        HIT Adoption Panel: 
          --Bruk Kammerman, CIO Mountain Star, Moderator 
          --Jeff Johnson, M.D., CMIO, Central Utah Clinic 
          --Jonathan Nebeker, M.D. , M.S. Assoc. National CMIO, Dept. of VA, Washington DC 
          --Scott Williams, M.D., MPH, Assoc. Medical Officer, St. Marks Hospital, Mountain Star  
        HIPAA Security Panel: 
          --Steve Marco, President HIPAA One, Moderator 
          --Dallin Johnston, COO Utah Health Information Network, (UHIN) 
          --Lou Morentin, Senior Security Risk Consultant, ClearData 
          --Tom Patterson, General Manager, CSC Global Cybersecurity 
          --Karl West, Intermountain Healthcare Chief Security Officer 

This conference venue was made possible through the collaborative efforts of the Utah Chapter of the American 
College of Healthcare Executives and the Utah Chapter of the Healthcare Information Management Systems 
Society (UHIMSS).   This took a significant effort on the parts of many individuals.   We extend a special thank 
you to Josh Spaulding, Intermountain Healthcare, Chair UHE Education Committee and Troy Wood, 
Mountain Star for leading this effort on behalf of UHE.   I would like to also express my appreciation for the 
extensive efforts on the part of the UHIMSS Board and Committee Members with special recognition to… 

(cont. on page 3) 

2014 UHIMSS SPRING 
CONFERENCE SURVEY 

RESULTS 

With “5.0” being the highest rating, 
here is how each of the speakers/panel 
discussions were rated: 

Lots of Laws and a Plethora of Policy: I Still 
Have To Take Care of My Own Body – 4.7 

Blind Corners, Crowd Sourcing, and Winning 
the Lottery in Today's HIT World – 4.85 

HIT Adoption: Recommendations and 
Lessons Learned (Panel Discussion) – 4.6 

National Perspective on ONC Initiatives: 
Pragmatism, Policy, and Predictions – 4.8 

HIPAA Security Compliance Panel (Panel 
Discussion) – 4.2 

Solving Complex Healthcare Challenges in a 
Rapidly Changing Industry – 4.7 
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NEW UHIMSS MEMBERS! 

We want to extend warm welcome to our newest UHIMSS members: 

Jennifer Wall, Sr. Data Manager, Surgical Services Clinical Program, Intermountain Healthcare, Inc, Salt Lake City, UT 

Bradley Johnson, Caradigm, Draper, UT 

Erica Cuttitta, IT Clinical Systems Supervisor, ARUP Laboratories, Salt Lake City, UT 

Brendan McGuire, Director, Strategic Alliances, GE Healthcare, Park City, UT 

Scott Rea CISSP, Sr. PKI Architect & VP, Digicert Inc., Lehi, UT 

Gary Meyer, Qvera LLC, Kaysville, UT 

Ron Shapiro, Vice President & CTO, Qvera, Kaysville, UT 

Lindy Buhl BSN,RN Medical Informatics, Saratoga Springs, UT 

Rachael Howe, Systems Analyst, 3M HIS, Heber City, UT 

2014 UHIMSS GENERAL SURVEY RESULTS 

UHIMSS asked its membership about the most convenient times for luncheons and webinars, topics and types of events 

that are most interesting/valuable, and thought leaders you would like to see as presenters. Forty-eight members 

responded; some of the results are shown below:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



…Mike Nelson, Chair of the Spring Conference Committee, Ralph Reyes, Chair of the Sponsorship Committee 
and Chris Smith, Chair of the Program Committee. Teresa Rivera, Co-Chair of the HIE Committee for the 
Spring Conference Program. 
 
We would like to extend a huge Thank You to our Spring Conference Sponsors.   2014-2015 Premier Sponsors: 
University of Utah Health Care Information Technology Services, Utah Health Information Network (UHIN), 
Information Builders and ViaWest.  We are very appreciative of our 2014 Spring Conference sponsors who 
made the Spring Conference possible: 3M, Delta healthcare consulting group, Find-A-Code, First Digital, ISC, 
LANDESK, Novarad, OpenText, Orca Health, Privasent, ROI Solutions, Sagemcom, Security Metrics, Sotera 
Wireless, TEKsystems and VigiLanz.   Please refer to our UHIMSS website for more background on these 
organizations. 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

We thank you for the time you spent to provide feedback on what is of utmost importance.   Congratulations to 
those winners of the Amazon $20 Gift Certificates for responding to the survey.  There is an abbreviated view 
of the survey results in this newsletter.   The full survey results will be posted on the UHIMSS website.    It is 
this information that your UHIMSS Board is using to focus our efforts for 2014-2015.     
 
At the end of June, we will be meeting as a Board to review our accomplishments during the 2013-2014 fiscal 
year and agreeing on the Committee recommended goals for the upcoming 2014-2015 fiscal year.   We will be 
providing the outcome of our accomplishments and future objectives in our July newsletter.  In consideration 
of the survey results, we will be rescheduling the July 19 luncheon for August, which will focus on Telehealth 
with guest speakers from Utah Telehealth Network. The date will be announced in July. 

WELCOME NEW UHIMSS BOARD MEMBERS: 

We are excited to welcome our new UHIMSS Board Members starting their terms July 1, 2014-2015 fiscal year.    
Surrogate Past President - R. Scott Holbrook, a 41 year healthcare technology veteran in both vendor 
and healthcare provider organizations, HIMSS Lifetime-Fellow; service on the HIMSS National Board; Vice 
Chair of the HIMSS national board and a number of other HIMSS national committees.   As we did not have a 
person serving in President-Elect position, I am continuing to serve as President for the 2014-2015 fiscal year.   
Scott will be sharing his national HIMSS experience prior to leaving on a mission at the end of 2014. 
 
Secretary – Mark Ellis, 20 years of information technology experience. As Associate Information 
Technology Director, he provides a leadership role in the day-to-day operations of the information technology 
functions and interfaces with physicians and executive management at Lakeview Hospital and HCA Supply 
Chain.   Mark has been featured in five healthcare publications including “Behind the Wires,” Health Leaders 
Magazine, August 2005.   
 
HIE Co-Chair - John Overbaugh CISSP CCSFP GSLC GCIH WAPT, Director of QA and Director of Security 
for Medicity, in the HIE and HIPAA industry and most recently Managing Director for security services at 
Caliber Security Partners.  After seeing the value of HIE technologies during his tenure at Medicity, John is 
passionate about health information exchange and helping to drive delivery and adoption of these technologies 
in Utah as well as nationally. 
 
Membership Co-Chair – Jayme Norrie, founder and Chief Strategic Officer of a nonprofit, Gravitas 
Institute (formerly Linked Health Data Foundation) and CEO of a Health IT start-up Cube Linked. She has a 25 
year career in medicine and healthcare, strategic planning and product commercialization executive with Pfizer 
for 12 years and held responsibility over $5 billion in products. 

HIMSS TRANSITION TO NEW WEB PROVIDER: 

Over the next three months, UHIMSS will be working closely with HIMSS to transition our website to the new 
provider platform.   This will offer much needed flexibility in improving our website and ability to maintain it.   
This project is scheduled to be complete by the end of August.  Appropriate content from our existing website 
will be transitioned to the new website.  At the end of August, we will be going live on the new website.   We 
appreciate your patience during this process. 


